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December 20, 2018
By RESS

Ms. Tina Li

Project Advisor, Major Applications
Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street

26th Floor, Box 2319

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Li;

RE: Alectra Utilities - Horizon Rate Zone - Renewable Generation Payment (Reg. 330/09)
EB-2018-0295

On December 3, 2018, the Ontario Energy Board (*OEB") requested information from Alectra in
regards to the renewable generation payments that Horizon Utilities Rate Zone (“HRZ’) has
been receiving from the Independent Electricity System Operator (“IESQ"). Alectra Utilities
provided the requested information to the OEB detailing the amount of renewable generation
payments by year, beginning February 2012 to October 2018, totalling $57,267. In addition,
Alectra Utilities confirmed that the HRZ did incur actual expenditures for the renewable
generation investments proposed and approved in Horizon’s 2011 CoS Application EB-2010-
0131. Alectra Utilities also confirmed that these investments were included in rate base in
Horizon's 2015 Custom Incentive Rate Application EB-2014-0002.

Alectra Utilities requests that the current IESO renewable generation payments received by the
HRZ of $707 per month expire as of December 31, 2018.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours trilk R

JohIEMr Rates & Settlements

cc. Indy Butany-DeSouza
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